Shireoaks Parish Council
Minutes of the Annual Meeting of the Parish Council held on 10th May 2021.
Present: 
Councillor R Hauxwell (Chair)
Councillors G Robinson, P Blagg, and B Ayton. Councillor Fielding.
M Welch (Clerk) 
There was one member of the public present.

2022/1 Apologies
Apologies were received from Councillor R Hewson and District Councillor Pressley.
2022/2 Election of Chairman
Councillor Ayton proposed Councillor Hauxwell, seconded by Councillor Robinson all other councillors agreed. 
2022/3 Election of Vice -Chairman
Councillor Hauxwell proposed Councillor Ayton, seconded by Councillor Robinson this was unanimously agreed.
2022/4 Chairman's Report
The Chairman thanked Mary and all the parish councillors past and present who have served this
year. We end the year with three vacancies, which is a shame it would be nice for more areas of the village to be represented. She also thanked David and Sybil for all the work they do at District and County level and for the time they give outside of these duties. Since January we have been able to meet without covid interruption as things have returned back to normal.  Items dealt with through the year were reported on and there have been a couple of planning issues which attracted public attention this year. The parish council listened to the views and gave them extended public time at the meeting. We are organising events open to all the community for the Queens Platinum Jubilee as well as taking part in the official beacon lighting to celebrate. The sub committee who have put this event on were thanked.
2022/5 Clerk's Report
The clerk read her report thanking the Chairman, all councillors past and present as well as the District and County Councillors.  Hopefully the church clock will be finally sorted once and for all and the new planters will be in place.   Hopefully we will have new councillors coming forward to help the existing members with all their hard work.
2022/6 Reports from Community Groups
Councillor Blagg reported on the fun day in July with stalls and fairground rides.
Councillor Blagg also reported that the fireworks are happening and everything is sorted for the last Saturday in October, help is still needed on the Saturday and Sunday.
2022/7 District/County Councillor Reports
Councillor Pressley had sent a report which had been circulated.
County Councillor Fielding reported that they had supported the Jubilee event.  
It is moving day for the new fire station in Worksop today with the official opening on Monday. 
Councillor Fielding is pleased that there are so many trained to be flood wardens and this can be moved forward.
2022/8 Financial Overview
The Accounts had been circulated to councillors, the first precept payment has been received.
2022/9 To agree the delegation of authority
Councillor Blagg proposed the Chairman and Clerk have delegation of authority, seconded by Councillor Ayton and all agreed.  Councillor Robinson asked for clarification as to what this is and the clerk will send him another copy of the good councillor guide which has details.

The meeting closed at 7.17p.m.

Shireoaks Parish Council
Minutes of the Meeting held on 10th May 2022.
Present: 
Councillor R Hauxwell (Chair)
Councillors B Ayton, G Robinson P Blagg and S Fielding. 
There was 1 members of the public present.

053/22 Apologies for absence	
Apologies were received from Councillor R Hewson and County District Councillor Pressley.

054/22 Declarations of Interest 
Councillor Fielding declared an interest in planning.
055/22 To approve the minutes of the meeting held 12th April 2022
County Councillor Fielding pointed out that minute 43/22 i should read ward fund and not allowances, the Minutes of the Meeting held on 12th April copies of which had been previously circulated to members were then confirmed as a true record and were signed by the Chairman.
056/22 Matters Arising 
a)  Vacancies – There are three vacancies.  John Potts had previously expressed an interest in joining the council and attended the meeting.  Councillor Blagg proposed he be co-opted onto the council, seconded by Councillor Ayton and unanimously agreed, the relevant documents were completed.
The vacancies will be advertised in the newsletter.
b) Cricket ground – John Krawczyk was invited to this next meeting, no reply has been received.  The comments by Councillor Pressley and comments from social media were discussed and councillors agreed we could invite the owner to a council meeting to clarify the position, contact details will be passed to the clerk.  Councillor Robinson asked for John Krawczyk to be invited again to the next meeting.
c) CIL – Telephone Box, Christmas Lights – The phone box forms have been submitted and the chairman has found some information from BT which will be circulated to councillors, K6 details were also passed to the clerk as they supply spare parts for the phone boxes.  The possibility of using CIL money for this was discussed.  Nothing further has been heard regarding Christmas lights.
d) Planters and plants – The planters are being delivered tomorrow.  Resolved -The Chairman proposed the clerk ask Mark for a quote for setting them up and to send him a copy of the licence agreement.  Councillor Robinson proposed geraniums be planted in the planters and councillors agreed to ask him to seat them and supply compost and plant them.  Councillor Blagg asked for the quote to be circulated to all councillors when it is received.  The Chairman agreed her details could be passed on to Mark so that he can arrange to see the tubs.
e) Planting at noticeboard – Proposed -Councillor Robinson proposed we accept the quote previously received for £2670, seconded by Councillor Hauxwell and all agreed.  The plants were confirmed as being Bergenia (elephant ear plant), Low growing Hebes, Heather of the erica variety (do not require acid soil) to survive. Mixture of spring bulbs.  Councillor Robinson asked about CIL money but it was thought this would not be covered like the planters.
The clerk was asked to get a quote for replacing the Perspex in the noticeboard from Malcolm Lane.
f) Neighbourhood Plan – There is a meeting on 7th June and will be an update after that.
g) Church clock repairs - A report was sent to Councillor Ayton this afternoon and will be circulated.  There are lots of recommendations and prices which will be discussed at the next meeting, CIL money is still available for this.

h) Platinum Jubilee/ Beacon Lighting – The insurance has been sorted out and a bouncy castle arranged, this needs paying on the night, Councillor Hauxwell proposed this be agreed, seconded by Councillor Blagg.  A risk assessment had been passed to Councillor Fielding.

Councillor Blagg will do the beacon lighting which will need registering and the Chairman will publicise the event to Cubs and Girlguiding.

i) Village Maintenance quotes -Village name sign, tidy areas, bench in village garden, bin base, extra grass cutting – quotes had been received £150 for each post on the village sign, £600 to tidy the areas discussed with Councillor Robinson, £80 for the bin base and £20 extra for the extra grass cutting.  Resolved - Councillor Robinson proposed we proceed with these, seconded by Councillor Ayton and all agreed.

It was suggested a Covid bench could be put in the village garden and the clerk was asked to get a quote.

j) Funding Churches – the clerk was asked to recirculate the email which will be discussed at the next meeting.

k) Spring Clean – This went ahead with 8 bags collected.  The clerk was asked to add purchase equipment to the next agenda so that a clean can be done more than once a year.  A lot of litter came from in Francis Field and the Chairman suggested a bin is needed has seen one for £15 which she offered to obtain to see if it solves the problem, councillors unanimously agreed to try this.

l) Spring Lane – The broken wall was discussed and councillors asked the clerk to write to the owner asking if he would repair it.

m) Willow Drive sign – the clerk had been advised this would be done and workmen had been seen there this week.

n) Air Pollution – there was nothing further to report.

o) Hedge – fly tipping -This has been moved by the resident into the dyke.

p) Speed limit in the village – Councillor Fielding reported that there have been two safety audits the first was circulated to councillors and the second will be passed on to councillors when it is received.

057/22	New Business 

a) Insurance renewal – the renewal has been circulated at a cost of £396.07, Councillor Blagg proposed this be accepted, seconded by Councillor Ayton and agreed.

b) Fireworks - The deposit has been aid as agreed by councillors.

Councillor Blagg left the meeting at 8.20pm.

c) Signal box – Councillor Fielding reported she is still waiting for a response.

d) Handyman – The handyman requested a new litter picker, long handled litter-picker and broom.  There is a problem with storage of his tools and councillors agreed the Chairman should ask the church if there was room for a dedicated metal storage shed and this will be discussed further at the next meeting.

The chairman reported that our wheelie bin is full of shop waste and not our rubbish.  Councillor Fielding also mentioned the bin on the Row which is being filled with household rubbish and emptied on the day the handyman is not down there.  Resolved – Councillor Ayton proposed a letter be sent to the handyman explaining that business waste cannot go in the bin and asking why the bins that were empty on Wednesday are full of business waste.

The clerk was asked to check with Mark about litter picking.

e) Lengthsman Scheme – Details had been circulated and the Chairman had discussed this with someone from another council.  The clerk reported that another council she works for has been claiming this for years and she wrote for information for other councils but was told they were not taking on new councils she subsequently received the email that was circulated.  Resolved – Councillor Fielping proposed we request this and councillors unanimously agreed.

058/22	Planning
a) New Applications
There were no new applications.

A revision to the employment land has been submitted to Bassetlaw.
b) Decisions 
There were no new decisions.
059/22 Reports from County and District Councillors.
District Councillor Pressley had circulated his report which had been circulated.
County Councillor Fielding reported on the flood training scheme and how the actual class size PAN numbers at school have risen from 20-30 across the school.
060/22 Finance
	Balanced to statements as at  29.04.22
	
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	28,827.42

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	5,730.56

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	34,557.98

	
	
	
	
	
	

	The following Cheques are still unpresented
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	25.00

	
	
	
	
	
	30.00

	
	
	Total
	
	
	55.00

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Payments received since last meeting
	
	
	13,797.00

	The following are to pay this meeting
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	D Gower
	
	
	524.90

	
	
	HMRC
	
	
	160.20

	
	
	M Welch
	
	
	270.80

	
	
	SWHL
	
	
	460.00

	
	
	Advancedscape
	
	
	4,836.00

	
	
	Village Hall
	
	
	48.00

	
	
	Came & Co
	
	
	396.07

	
	
	D Underwood
	
	
	600.00

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	7,295.97

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Total of all outstanding cheques
	
	
	7,350.97

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	After the above movements the balances  will be:
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	21,476.45

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	5,730.56

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	TOTAL FUNDS HELD
	
	
	27,207.01

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Of which Firework balance is
	
	
	3,944.32

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Remaining Parish Council funds
	
	
	23,262.69

		
	
	
	
	


 c) Signatories – Councillor Ayton had obtained details of the signatories.  Councillors agreed that Councillor Blagg should 
ask for the signatories other than the three existing councillors to be removed prior to adding new signatories.

d) Audit /Accounts – the clerk has circulated the accounts which were accepted by councillors.  It was agreed the 
Chairman should sign the audit forms and they should be submitted for internal audit before being submitted to the 
external auditors.
.


061/22 	Emergency Matters
a) Flooding – There had been training for the sign scheme.
062/22 Correspondence
Correspondence had been circulated.
063/22	Police Report
There was no new report and the clerk was asked to chase up the local police report.
064/22 Members reports and exchange of information on matters of concern.
Councillor Fielding will ask Wendy at Bassetlaw for advice on the bin problem on Shireoaks Row.
Someone had requested a crossing on A57 which had been turned down.
Councillor Robinson reminded Councillor Fielding when she meets Highways that the 30mph speed limit sign is still unsightly and bent.
065/22	 Date of next meeting
14th June 2022
The meeting closed at 9.00 pm
